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The following are the written comments that City Staff has received regarding the Son Silver 
West Major Community Plan Amendment and Zone Change proposal. The cut-off time to be 
included in this packet was September 6, 2017, at 12:00 noon. Any comments received after 
the cut-off time will be provided to the Planning and Zoning Commission at the Work Session 
and/or public hearing.  
 
In addition to the attached written comments, Community Development Department staff has 
received several comments via phone, summarized below.  
 

• Approximately 6 anonymous voice messages from individuals indicating that they are 
frequent out of town visitors, and they support the continuation of the Son Silver West 
business. 

• Steven Landon, property owner of lots 38 and 39 (two properties to the south of the 
proposed parking lot) contacted staff regarding the proposal expressing concerns about 
preserving the 20 foot vehicular easement on lots 39/40. In addition, he stated that if 
the City grants the zone change request for commercial use of lot 40, he expects the 
same approvals for both his lots. 

• Paul Wilson, resident of Phoenix, contacted staff stating that Son Silver West is a great 
family business and is disappointed that the City is forcing them to close their doors in 
order to allow a big box corporate business, such as WalMart to locate on the site. He 
stated that the City should negotiate with Son Silver West and put the big box corporate 
businesses in the Village of Oak Creek.  
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